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April 12, 2016 

Wet Fly Hour: 5:30 p.m. 

Dinner: 6:30 p.m. 

Editors: Lee Funkhouser and Guy Gregory 

APRIL  PROGRAM 

Our Annual WDFW Update 
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Our program this month involves both the Washington 

Department of Fish and Wildlife, 

and, our own IEFFC hydrology 

specialist, Guy Gregory. 

 

It is great to have Randy Os-

bourne from Spokane and 

Chad Jackson from Ephrata at-

tend our meeting and update us on 

our area waters and Guy always 

gives us a great inside view of the 

water situation in the eastern part of the state. 

 

Both presentations are essential to giving us insight 

into how our upcoming fishing  season will progress 

and help us to choose the best places to fish and the 

appropriate methods to employ. 

 

Prior to the meeting Jerry Harms will be at the 

bench tying his favorite lake patterns. 

 

You wonôt want to miss these informative programs 

and a great chance to ask the many questions we have 

for the WDFW and for Guy. 

 

See you at the meeting!! 

I am happy to report that I actually got out fishing 
last weekend at Coffee Pot lake.  Scott Mayfield 
was kind enough to reach out and invite me 
along. It was a beautiful sunny day with a little 
breeze out of the southwest.  The fishing was 
great fun!  We caught some really nice size fish 
and some appeared weôd hooked for the first 
time this year based on how stubborn they were.  
I was also fortunate enough to learn some new 
tips and techniques thanks to Scott.  A great day!  
 
Did a shift at the Big Horn Show tying flies with 
the kids.  I really enjoy working with the kids and 
helping them, in most cases, tie their first fly.  
Then to be able to hand them a fly tying kit and 
see their faces light up knowing they get to tie 
flies at home.  Itôs like they won a big prize!  I 
want to give a big shout out to Jim Athearn, who 
did a fantastic job (as always) of organizing all 
the logistics for our booths and scheduling our 
club memberôs to tie flies.  We appreciate all your 
efforts Jim! As a bonus, we had about ten folks 
express interest in finding out more about club 
and possibly being a guest at one of our upcom-
ing meetings.  Iôll work with Steve and the Board 
on contacting these potential new members. 
Thanks to all who participated in the show!  
Iôm going to set aside some time in our upcoming 
meeting to honor the passing of member, friend 
and legendary poacher - Hugh Evans, so if you 
have a story or one of his jokes youôd like to tell 
please plan on it. He will be missed!  
   

Look forward to seeing you all at the April meet-

ing.        

If you have someone interested in our club, it 

should be noted that membership is limited to 135 

active members.  We have seen a surge in new 

members in the last year.  Donôt let your guest be 

left out.  Bring them to the next meeting and get 

their three meetings in before they end up on a 

wait list.  

MEMBERSHIPS 



HUGE SPOKANE RIVER BROWN  

IEFFC Club member Stephen Aspinwall recently spent a day on the Spokane River and was able to 

land a huge Brown Trout while fishing near Planteôs Ferry Park.  The trout was landed after a nearly 30 

minute fight as Stephen did not expect to be hooking up with such a monster and was using light gear.  

He reportedly had on a Patôs Rubber Leg with a Prince Nymph dropper and the fish took the Prince 

Nymph which was attached to 5x tippet.  

Stephen had to play the fish carefully as 

he knew it was too big to land quickly 

and he certainly did not want to snap off 

this fine fish. 

The fish measured in at 28 inches and 

barely fit into Stephens net.  A small 

crowd gathered around as Stephen 

played the fish and many oohs and 

awes were heard as the fish finally sur-

faced and its size was visually con-

firmed.   

Stephen released the fish back into the 

river after taking one quick picture and 

he hopes to catch it again someday after it gains a few more inches and pounds.   

It may be noted that fish like this are rarely seen in the Spokane River and it is hard to believe that 

Stephen could hook into one so big and beautiful, but then again we all know this months newsletter is 

being published on April Fools Day.  Oh...and I think that may really be New Zealand in the back-

ground of the photo. 

Roster Changes and Updates 

If you have address changes or any other changes in your personal information, please get those to 

Steve Dixon.  Throughout the year updates will be made on the website and communicated in each 

months newsletter.  We have not been updating the information in the newsletter, but some mem-

bers have asked that we do.  If you do have a change and DO NOT want it in the newsletter, just 

let us know.  Steveôs email is elrico9@comcast.net.    

Fly of the Month Contributions 

The editorial staff of The Fly Leaf is always looking for Fly of the Month contributions and those that 

have been submitted are excellent.  You donôt have to be asked for your favorite fly to be included in 

a future edition.  Just submit your fly with a small story about why it is special.  Include the supplies 

needed, the steps involved and pictures corresponding to the steps.  A picture of the finished fly com-

pletes the submission. 

 

As we have been adding the newletters to the website archives, we have made the flies available through 

the webpage search engine.  If you enter the name of a fly featured in the past using the search function, 

the web site will locate the edition of The Fly Leaf where that fly is located.    
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DID YOU KNOW  

By Jerry McBride  

We know the club is filled with members who donate their time and energy to help others in many ways 

beyond those involving our fisheries.  Here are a few of those members.  Our hats off to them and 

thank you each for your contribution to our community needs. 
 

 

 

 

Stephan Aspinwall volunteers for Greater Spokane Meals on Wheels.  He has 

been a volunteer for 21 years delivering meals all over the Spokane area.  Now 

that his wife Patti is retired she goes with him to help deliver the meals. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Bob Schmitt volunteers as a van driver for the Veterans Medical 

Center here in Spokane.  He picks up veterans in the Spokane area for 

their doctorôs appointments at the VA and then takes them back 

home. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Floyd Holmes has been a member of Priest Lake Search 

and Rescue for 15 years.  They serve Bonner County and 

have aid agreements with Boundary, Pend OôReille and 

Kootenai Counties. 

PONTOON BOATS FOR SALE 

Super CatðFully rigged with rowing frame.  Great Shape $200.00. 

 

 

Call Frank Faha at 995-3929 (cell) or 448-6605 (home) if you are 

interested in either boat. 

 

 

Fish Cat ScoutðOnly one year old!!  7 foot.  Oars, seat, anchor 

system. $500.00. 



HUGH OWEN EVANS 

December 15,  1944ðMarch 15, 2016 

Our Brother, our Father, our Mentor, our 

Best Friend, has passed. Soldier, fisherman, 

story teller, a man of letters. Always happy 

to see his Jeep in your drive, or hear his 

voice on the other end of the line, you knew 

you were in for a good time. 

A graduate of Seattle Prep, The University of 

Washington and Gonzaga Law, Hugh was a 

highly decorated Veteran of the Vietnam 

War, having proudly served as a 1st Lieuten-

ant with the 1st Infantry Division "THE BIG 

RED ONE" earning many commendations 

including three Purple Hearts, two Bronze 

Stars with a "V" for Valor and a Silver Star 

for Gallantry in action. 

Hugh was a successful Barrister, progressive 

thinker, gifted fly fisherman, huge Gonzaga  

supporter, champion of the underdog, and the most fun, witty, gregarious, and loyal friend the 

world will ever know.  

Another Good Man has left the field.  Preceded in death by his parents, William and Theodora 

Evans of Seattle, Hugh is survived by his children Christine (Michael), Bill and their beloved 

mother Amy, his daughter Nicole; his brothers Michael (Joan), David (Lissa), John (Karen); his 

sister Sally Majkut (Kevin); and his loving nieces and nephews, Stuart, Miszka, Lowell, 

Maggie, Joseph, Devin, Lucas, Rachel and Paul. 

He was the epitome of what a man should be; brave, generous, kind, loyal and loving.  For 

those of us who were fortunate enough to know him, weôre the better for it.   

The void left by the passing of Hugh Owen Evans is a canyon. Rest in Peace Dear Brother, We 

had a good run.  You will be missed. 

 

Visitation was held Tuesday, March 22, 3-8pm at Hennessey Funeral Home, 2203 N. Division, 

Spokane, WA, with funeral services held on Wednesday, March 23, 11am, at St. Aloysius 

Catholic Church, 330 E. Boone, Spokane.  

 

Hugh will be laid to rest with full Military Honors at Arlington National Cemetery in Arlington, 

Virginia. 

 

In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to ProjectHealingWaters.org.   

Please ensure when donations are made that on your check you indicate in the memo line 

"PHWFF Spokane Program" so that the funds donated are ear marked for the Spokane Local 

Program.   

PROJECT HEALING WATERS FLY FISHING 

816 W. Francis 

PBM #506 

Spokane, WA. 99205  

Inland Empire Fly Fishing ClubðSpokane, Washington 



Inland Empire Fly Fishing ClubðSpokane, Washington 

A big thanks to all of the IEFFC Volunteers who participated in the Big Horn show this year.  It was a tremendous 

effort by our club members and everyone seemed to have fun.  Although there appeared to be a lot smaller crowd 

this year, the responses from the people that were there were very positive.  We had quite a few kids return for 

more tying and there were even several adults who sat down for a quick lesson.  Most of our young "regulars" were 

back and it is really nice to see that they have kept up their interest.  We gave out more tying kits this year and the 

winner of our special raffle kit was Abigail Inui.  She was very pleased as her younger sister had received one of 

our starter kits last year and they have been sharing that one.  Now she has her own.    

 

Club volunteers this year were Harry Calhoun, Bob Schmitt, Bob Johnson, Gordon Olson, Bruce Morgan, Stephen 

Aspinwall, Ray Kranches, Bob Burton, Neal Beechinor, Bill Papesh, Phil Beck, Lowell Tveit, Skip Cavanaugh, 

Bob Harley, Jason Mulligan, Larry Ray, Al Cunningham, Bryan Harman, and Jim Athearn. 

 

Special thanks to Leon - not only did he provide the tables and chairs for the club booth but he was there every 

day, all day helping out.  Everything ran more smoothly because of him.  Several guys pulled extra shifts either 

by design or to help fill in for some late cancellations - thank you Gordon, Leonard, Bill and Phil.  All the kids 

loved the hats Bill brought for them to hook their newly-tied flies on.    

 

We will be back next year so please save some time to come back and join us again or at least plan to go out to the 

show, visit our booth and share a few stories.  Dates are:  March 16 through 19, 2017. 

BigHorn Outdoor Adventure Show 

By James Athearn 

Al Cunningham Bill Papesh Gordy Olson 

Bob Schmitt Bob, Skip, Jason and Leon Lowell Tveit 

Phil Beck Neal Beechinor Skip Cavanaugh 


